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Police Investigate Suspicious Death of Female in Clairemont      
 

San Diego – On June 25, 2024, at approximately 4:54 a.m., the San Diego Police 
Communications Center received a report of a deceased female in a residence in the 4000 
block of Mount Albertine Avenue in the Clairemont neighborhood of San Diego.  Officers 
from Northern Division were dispatched immediately and arrived within minutes. Upon 
arriving, they located an obviously deceased female inside the residence.  The female’s 
injuries were undetermined due to the level of decomposition and the positioning of the 
female’s body. However, due to unusual circumstances surrounding the death of the 
female and in an abundance of caution, San Diego Police Homicide Detectives were called 
to the scene to investigate.  

It is still early in the investigation, and little is known about the circumstances leading 
up to the female’s death.  It is undetermined at this time if the female was a visitor or 
resided at the home on Mount Albertine Avenue.  Two adult males who were present at 
the residence were detained and Detectives are currently evaluating their roles in this 
incident.  At this time, Detectives are still in the process of examining physical evidence 
from the scene, attempting to locate and interview witnesses and canvassing the area for 
surveillance footage that might provide more insight into the events leading up to the 
female’s death. 

The female has not been identified.  She is described as Chinese or Asian in her 20’s or 
early 30’s.  The two detained males are described as Chinese or Asian and are in their 
early 30’s. 

This is an active and ongoing investigation. Anyone with information regarding this 
incident is asked to call the San Diego Police Homicide Unit at (619) 531-2293 or Crime 
Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.  

 
### 


